FACIL ITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION - 5

        DECEMBER, 2010, SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES FOR DEAN DITTMAR
I.  ON SITE ASSISTANCE – SCHOOLS – 7

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS - 1
SCHOOLS – Clay City, East St. Louis, Eldorado, NCOE, Shawnee at Wolf Lake, Southern Illinois University-Carbondale, Southwestern Illinois College-Belleville
COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS –Jackson
II.  PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOPS PRESENTED – 0
    PARTICIPANTS – 0
III.  MEETINGS/CONVENTIONS/CONFERENCES ATTENDED – 7
IAVAT Section 15 Agriculture Teacher Meeting, Alton

IAVAT Section 23 Agriculture Teacher Meeting, Clay City

IAVAT Section 25 Agriculture Teacher Meeting, Harrisburg

St. Louis AgriBusiness Club Meeting and Professional Development, St. Louis, MO 
St. Louis AgriBusiness Club Education Committee Meeting, St. Louis, MO

FCAE Staff Meeting and Christmas Party, Decatur
Met with Three Representatives of Lowe’s Regarding Contract Purchasing for Schools and Grants
IV.  MILES TRAVELED – 1303
V.  OTHER ACTIVITIES - 8
Judged the State Discussion Meet Finals at the Illinois Farm Bureau Annual Meeting, St. Louis, MO

Prepared for Section Winter Agriculture Teacher Meetings
Exhibited Agriculture Careers at 9-12 Grade Career Fair, East St. Louis
Inventoried AgriScience Kits and Delivered to Jackson County AITC, Murphysboro

Managed and Maintained the Website
Wrote and Sent Email Messages/Updated Email Addresses on the Listserv

Completed Monthly Reports

Sent Teacher and Individual Informational Requests
VI.  COMMENTARY

It was nice to see the Illinois Farm Bureau Annual meeting in St. Louis again.  Doug Hanson and I networked at the IL FB judging.  Doug is interested in assisting with ICAE and ILCAE. High schools should be networking with Lowe’s stores for purchasing at lower prices and grant opportunities.  From the first three section agriculture teacher meetings, it is too early to tell how drastic program and budget cuts will be this year.  The Regional Chamber and Growth Council(RCGA) of St. Louis has finally highlighted the agricultural industry as a ‘significant’ industry in the Missouri and Illinois region.  It has taken years for industry and educational representatives to assist in helping the RCGA recognize the importance of the agricultural industry.  Well done!
